




























New York City Council Hearing on April 15, 2019 

Re: Public Testimony for Hearing on Introduction 732-A 2018, Increasing the Cap on Public Funds 

Available 

Date: April 16, 2019 

Introduction 732-A 2018, which increases the cap on public funds available for candidates in citywide 

elections creates a strong public matching program for city elections and can obviously help New York 

citizens elect a government that is representative and inclusive of the electorate. The matching of funds 

for candidates running in city elections for positions such as public advocate transforms the how 

candidates can raise money to finance their elections. Instead of big donors that come from corporate 

large special interests, a public financing system that can match donation amounts from small donors 

preserves the opportunity to run for candidates in New York City elections. This should be highly 

supported in New York City because of the need for candidates who will support issues that New York 

citizens are interested in supporting in city agencies.  

Current statistics show that increasing the cap on public funds through the introduction of 732-A 

improves the chances for city candidates to run in New York City elections. For instance, small donations 

made up 63% of donations in the New York City 2013 race for Public Advocate. The incentive to use 

small donors for fundraising eliminates the bias in elections from “big money” or corporate donors who 

tend to be identified as a political interest in elections because of their large contributions to city 

campaigns and candidates.  

The public matching grant system needs to be in place for candidates in citywide elections to account for 

a fair and representative process in city elections. The representation of “big donors” should be 

eliminated and replaced by an accurate representation of New York City’s electorate, where every 

citizen is capable of donating small scale to city elections.  
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